
 

 

Kilbroney Integrated P.S. Rostrevor 
Welcome to the schools new Sway Newsletter. Please bear with us as we learn this new skill as there 

may be some ups and downs along this new learning curve. 

We would like to create a fortnightly Sway Newsletter so that we can keep our families up to date with 

all the fabulous things that are happening both in the school and perhaps in the local community. We 

will share information about school events and activities and hope to share information and resources 

for parents and any relevant community events or activities. 

As always please keep up to date with what is happening in school by visiting our school website or 

school Facebook pages. 

School Website 

School Facebook Account 

https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/kilbroneyintegrated/


Communicating with the school 

 

If you have an urgent message, please contact the school office on 02841738491 between 8.50am and 

3.15pm as the phone goes on answer phone outside of these times. Any other queries should be sent via 

the info@ school email account: Info email address and if required will be forwarded onto the relevant 

staff member. The relevant member of staff will come back to you as soon as possible. Our priority is as 

always the education and care of the children here in Kilbroney and if there is anything we can do to 

assist our families in any way, please contact the school. 

Please remember that we use the C2K text local service, where parents who have been named as the 

emergency contact will receive a text message from the school when necessary. We also send school 

messages onto our families through the website and the Schools NI App. If you are unsure of how to 

download the App onto your smart phone, please contact the school for assistance. Please allow 

notifications and this will mean you will be notified immediately  each time a school message is sent via 

the Schools NI App. 

https://info@kilbroneyips.rostrevor.ni.sch.uk/


Resources for pupils 

 

 

1 - Newsdesk is a fabulous resource and is aimed at Primary school children. You can access Newsdesk by logging into MySchool 
and then by clicking on your Apps. Look for this symbol. 

Have a look at the stories on the front page. Enter your own piece of work on the School Reporter tab, there's puzzles and games 
to play and event fact files about many topics to discover. Throughout the year there are also competitions that you can enter. 

https://www.c2kschools.net/


 

2 - Today's front page news 

 

3 - Look for this Newsdesk symbol in your Apps and click on it. Remember if you want to upload  a piece of work, click on School 
Reporter and select a Frontline or Headline Story. Remember to add a good quality image to your piece. You can also search for 

your friends work and add a comment (positive comments only, please) by searching for : Kilbroney Integrated Primary School in 
the search bar and your school mates work will come up for you to read and comment on. If you don't want to upload any pieces 

of work, you can just go to Newsdesk to read and enjoy the News stories and to play the fun games. 

My School: When you search for MySchool log in on Google or another search engine. Log in using your 

C2K username and password and you will be able to access many of the Apps from your home computer 

or device. 

You can access apps for Literacy, Numeracy, World Around Us, The Arts and creative apps. Why don't you 

have a go at some of these at home. 



 

NI4Kids digital Magazine 

NI4Kids is a fun filled packed magazine full of information, competitions and activity lists for families and 

comes out every month. 

Have a look at it here: https://ni4kids.com/ 

 

https://ni4kids.com/


EA High Five Resource for families 

 

The High Five Resource focuses on taking five steps for well being and provides lots of fun activities and 

ideas for both school and home. 

All High Five Newsletters can be found on the following EA web page: High Five Newsletters 

EA Useful Links for Parents 

The Education Authority website also contains a section for parents with useful links such as: family 

support, Parenting NI, Children's services etc. See the following link: Useful links for parents 

https://send.eani.org.uk/high-five
https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/useful-links-for-parents


Primary and Post Primary Admissions 

 

P.1 Admissions  

P.1 Admissions Process. 

The time is up and Parents should have received their letter  or information on the Portal to say if their 

child gained a place in their first preference Primary School. For more information please see the 

following website: https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissionsAdmissions 

We very much look forward to welcoming our new P1 pupils and their families to Kilbroney IPS in 

September. 

https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions


Post Primary Admissions 

Parents of children in P7 are due to find out the outcomes of their applications by either post or email on 

Saturday 18th May. 

Please see the following websites for transport assistance and information with regards to the 

application process. 

Transport 

Applying for a Post Primary Place 

The school would like to wish the P7's good luck and we look forward to celebrate with them and their 

achievements from now until the finish at the end of June. They have all received their Leaver's Hoodies 

and they look amazing. Kilbroney IPS will miss you all when you move on to your selected Post Primary 

Schools. Please feel free to call back to see us anytime as we love to hear from our past pupils. 

Achievements and Activities 

 

https://www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/home-to-school-transport/check-transport-eligibility
https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions/post-primary-admissions-guide


We have had another busy week and today celebrated assembly with Rev. Elizabeth Hanna who was 

accompanied by Liz Farnan who led us in song related to the planting theme. Thanks to Rev. Elizabeth 

and Liz for joining us this morning. Congratulations also to our Pupils of the week who did a fantastic job. 

Assembly 

Pupil of the week 

 

This week we also completed the NSPCC workshop 'Speak out Stay Safe Programme' with the pupils 

where they learned how to speak up when in need of help or if worried. 

Speak out Stay safe is a safeguarding programme for children aged 5- to 11-years-old. It is available to 

all primary schools in the UK and Channel Islands. It helps children understand: 

  

• abuse in all its forms and how to recognise the signs of abuse 

• that abuse is never a child’s fault and they have the right to be safe where to get help and the 

sources of help available to them, including our Childline service. 

The programme content links directly the curriculum and helps reinforce key messages about abuse and 

neglect. 

 

Transfer Class began this week in P6 and will continue on Thursdays from 3-4pm with Mr Thompson. 

Cricket continued this week for P4&5 with Harry Lockhart. 

Aoife Cunningham from EA Reach Programme returned this week to work with the P6 children on 

friendships and resilience and to work on transition with P7's. This programme will last for 4 weeks. 

On Monday the P5-7 children enjoyed a fabulous trip to the Palace Stables in Armagh where they 

learned all about the sport of Orienteering.  

On 26th April the children had a fabulous 'Break the rules day' to raise funds for the school council and 

the school garden. Over the last few weeks Mrs McManus has been taking groups of children out to 

begin Spring Planting so this funding will go a long way for resources. The school council would like to 

purchase new football goals and nets and playground equipment and so we hope to get an order in very 

soon so that we can enjoy these items before the end of June. 

P7s enjoyed their 'exploding volcano' experiments on 25th April. See the following link to the images: 

Exploding volcanoes 

Four pupils from P7 represented the school last Tuesday at a meeting with the new Children’s 

Commissioner Chris Quinn at Newry Library. The event was attended by schools from the local area and 

it showcased an exhibition highlighting children’s rights. The children thoroughly enjoyed it and even got 

to take a selfie with the Commissioner himself. Children's Commissioner 

https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/assembly-on-spring-planting/?cms4563-news-live=1790
https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/pupil-of-the-week-3rd-may-2024/
https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/exploding-volcanoes-in-p7-/?p=1&
https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/p7-children-meet-chris-quinn-the-new-childrens-commissioner/?p=1&


On 17th April the school football team travelled to Kilkeel with Mrs McConnell to play against 11 other 

teams from schools a lot larger than ours and they won the tournament. Its an absolutely fabulous 

achievement for the boys and the school. Super work boys.  Football tournament 

On the 15th and 16th April we had Beats Carnival into complete workshops with P4-7 pupils. They 

created some beautiful pieces of art. We are looking forward to them returning over the next few weeks. 

On 8th April the P4 children enjoyed a visit from Lauren Agnew USPCA.  Lauren spoke to the children 

about all of the great work they do with animals in the local area. Lauren also linked her presentation to 

their previous topic learning on WW2 by telling the children about the great work the USPCA did during 

the war, showing them publications from then. Primary 5 joined us too. 

USPCA visit 

For more news and events please see the school website as there's far too much to include in our first 

Newsletter today. 

Coming Up-Dates for your diary 

 

The calendar is already starting to fill up as we move closer to the end of the school year. 

Today we said farewell to Mrs Rooney as she goes off on Maternity Leave. We wish her the best of luck 

and look forward to seeing her again for a visit in the very near future. We look forward to welcoming 

Miss McCullough next Tuesday until the appointment is made. 

Monday Bank Holiday No school- enjoy the good weather 

Friday's Assembly and Cricket 

7th and 8th May P4-7 end of year tests. Tests will be completed over the next few weeks. 

10th May Kate Early (local author) will visit the P1&2 children to read them a story 

15th May First Communion and Confirmation rehearsal in St. Mary's Star of the Sea Church at 9.30am 

https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/kilbroney-footballers-victorious-at-st-columbans-ps-tournament-/?p=2&
https://www.kilbroneyips.org.uk/news/p4-visitors/?p=1&


16th May The Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated in St. Mary's Star of the Sea Church at 6pm. 

Congratulations to those children who are being confirmed. We would like to ask our First Communion 

children to sing at the choir during this event. Thanks to those families for their support. 

17th May Cricket for P4&5, Reach for P6&7 and Dairy Council visit for P5&6 children 

Saturday 18th May- First Holy Communion Celebration in St. Mary's Star of the Sea Church at 11am. We 

would like to ask the Confirmation children to sing in the choir and would like to invite the choir and the 

children and families down to the school to enjoy some refreshments after the ceremony. 

Congratulations to the children who will be celebrating their First Communion. 

18th May P7 children will find out the outcome to their Post Primary Admission applications. Best of luck 

to our P7's. 

22nd May P5&6 will enjoy a Woodland Trip to Kilbroney Centre with Liz Farnan. The school footballers 

will also travel to Newcastle for another tournament. Best of luck to the school team. 

24th May: We look forward to our PTA Sponsored Walk and a special 25th Anniversary celebration for 

our children and parents. School will finish at 1.45pm on this day. 

Mid term break Monday 27th to Friday 31st May 

Monday 3rd May School finishes at 1.30pm to facilitate staff training. 

7th June St Mark's Induction Day for P7 pupils-details to follow 

13th June Sports day(weather dependent) 

14th June Cricket with Harry, St Louis Football and Netball tournament 

15th June Possible date for PTA Car Boot Sale 10-1pm £10 per car 

18th June P7 Leaver's Day trip Kilbroney Park  with Liz Farnan 

25th June Tayto Factory trip P4&5 

26th and 27th June P6&7 YMCA residential trip 

29th June school finishes at 12 noon 

 

Any changes will be shared with our families. 
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